
19 November 2020 
 

Item 21 

Parking - Disability Parking - O'Connell Street, Newtown 

2020/371496 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the reallocation of parking on the eastern 
side of O'Connell Street, Newtown between the points 26.6 metres and 33.3 metres (one car 
space) north of Campbell Street, as "Disability Parking Only". 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Transport for NSW   

NSW Police – Inner West PAC   

Representative for the Member for Newtown   

 

Advice 

The Committee unanimously supported the recommendation. 

Background 



A resident of O'Connell Street, Newtown has requested a disability parking space in the 
street. The resident has advised they are not in a wheelchair but cannot physically walk far. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


